This meeting is recorded and can be viewed on the city's website at www.kerrvilletx.gov.

CITY COUNCIL MINUTES ECONOMIC SUMMIT

KERRVILLE, TEXAS FEBRUARY 1, 2018

On Thursday, February 1, 2018, at 8:00 a.m., the Kerrville City Council attended the Economic Summit organized by the Kerrville Area Chamber of Commerce in the Hill Country Youth Event Center Exhibit Hall, 3785 Highway 27 East, Kerrville, Texas.

## **COUNCILMEMBERS PRESENT**:

Bonnie White Mayor

George Baroody
Mayor Pro Tem
Councilmember
Vincent C. Voelkel
C. Warren Ferguson

Mayor Pro Tem
Councilmember
Councilmember

COUNCILMEMBER ABSENT: None.

## **CITY STAFF PRESENT:**

Mark McDaniel City Manager

EA Hoppe Deputy City Manager

Brenda Craig City Secretary
Sandra Yarbrough Director of Finance

Amy Dozier Assistant Director of Finance Stuart Cunyus Public Information Officer

The following speakers spoke at the summit:

- Jennifer Latiolais, All Plastics
- Nathan Fox, Fox Tank Company
- Walt Koenig, Chamber President/CEO
- Charlie McIlvain, Convention and Visitors Bureau President/CEO
- Brian O'Connor, Kerr Economic Development Corporation CEO
- Mark McDaniel, Kerrville City Manager
- Mark Foust, Kerrville Independent School District Superintendent
- Glenn Hegar, Texas Comptroller
- Jim Gaines, Chief Economist at the Real Estate Center at Texas A&M University.

The meeting adjourned at 1:28 p.m.	
APPROVED: 02/27/2018	
ATTEST:	Bonnie White, Mayor
Brenda G. Craig City Secretary	